
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton, minutes were read, voted on, 
motion by Frank to accept them as read, 2nd by Joyce. Minutes passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $3,028.24 No outstanding debits at this time. Paid out $64.00 for our 

P.O. Box for another year. 
 
Damage Report: The City of Bend is or will require contractors to take the Standards 

Training and show proof of that training before they will issue the 
construction permits. 

  
Standards Report: When in Doubt Call It In! We are waiting for a report from Tobin about 

the discussion we had a few meeting ago pertaining to Calling for Locates 
when cleaning ditches? Most everyone doesn’t call for the light removal 
of brush. 

   
State Council Report:     None. 

 
P & E Report:  Hats on order. The Contractor’s Breakfast will be in November no date set 

just yet. Classroom to Career Day Expose Friday Aug. 29th, 2017 at the 
Santiam Travel Station In Lebanon.  It will be from 10:00-3:00. Come 
promote your business and help get our young kids on the road to Great 
Careers in our working fields/organizations. Frank would Love to have a 
partner at our table. Kevin?  

 
 
Old Business:    
 
New Business:   
      
 
Projects: The Airport/Russel Road Project in Lebanon is about rapped up. There is a 

small block of so not quit done yet but Airport road east of Hwy 20 to 
Russel Road is now open for business. Please E-mail any new projects to 
Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.   

 
Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen here in Beautiful Down Town 

Lebanon. Thursday October 5th, 2017’ Keep in mind there is a Full Moon 
that night! 

Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
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Joyce Nelson        RTI 
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
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Tom Aldrich        Ferguson Water Works 
  


